
LPCSC CRT Position 
 

In association with recent Bill proposals, there has been a lot of talk about the school curriculum 
approval process, posting curriculum, critical race theory, social-emotional learning, etc. 

The following documents from our Secretary of Education reflect where we are as a state 
regarding critical race theory and curriculum approval processes: 

●​ Letter from Secretary of Education 

Dr. Jenner’s letter outlines that we do not currently teach critical race theory in Indiana, nor is it 
a part of the approved curriculum. One of the reasons it has not been approved is that its origins 
are associated with graduate-level students at institutions of Higher Learning. 

Following state guidance and requirements, LPCSC does not teach critical race theory. If we 
ever considered doing so, we would first formulate a study committee to define critical race 
theory and identify which grades would be appropriate content. 

To offer complete transparency to parents and our community, we are working to post our 
curriculum maps of the various grade levels within the LPCSC.  

https://docs.google.com/document/d/1_cqwyXj52OqvHZI-k_xVwL0CcP-v9v8oL7Bn5n9lDSY/edit

